

Summary of Motions
Northern Region Advisory Council
Wednesday 20 February 2008

1. Motion to approve February 20, 2008 Meeting Agenda as published. By Gaskill Second by Cowley passed Unanimous
2. Motion to approve December 19, 2007 Meeting Minutes as published. By Cowley Second by Gaskill passed Unanimous.
3. Motion to approve Fees, Exchanges, Surrenders, Refunds and Reallocation of Wildlife Documents Rule R657-42 and License, Permit and Certificate of Registration Rule R657-45 as presented by the division. By Byrnes Second by Marsh passed Unanimous
4. Motion to approve Amphibians and Reptile CIP Rule R657-53 and Zoological Animals CIP Rule R657-3 as presented by the division, by Cowley Second by Byrnes passed Unanimous.

Bingham
Byrnes
Cowley
Fenimore
Foutz
Gaskill
Groll
Leonard- absent excused
Marsh
Neville- absent excused
Selman
Shirley
Slater

Central Region Advisory Council
Springville Jr. High
165 S. 700 E. Springville
February 19, 2008 ⌚ 6:30 p.m.

Members Present

Calvin Crandall, Agriculture
Richard Hansen, At Large
Doug Jones, Forest Service
Ed Kent, Chair
Gary Nielson, Sportsmen
Fred Oswald, Non-consumptive, Vice Chair
Duane Smith, Non-consumptive
Allan Stevens, At Large

Members Absent

John Bair, Sportsmen
Byron Gunderson, At Large
George Holmes, Agriculture
Jay Price, Elected

Motion made by Fred Oswald to approve agenda items 2, 6, and 7 by consent agenda

Seconded by Doug Jones

In Favor: All - Gary Nielson, Richard Hansen, Duane Smith, Fred Oswald, Allan Stevens, Doug Jones

Motion passed unanimously

1) Approval of the Agenda (Action)

Calvin Crandall arrived

VOTING

Motion was made by Duane Smith to accept the agenda as revised

Seconded by Richard Hansen

Motion passed unanimously

2) Approval of the December 18, 2007 summary (Action)

Accepted by consent agenda

3) Regional Update (Information)

- John Fairchild, Central Regional Supervisor

4) Local Nonconsumptive Program Updates (Informational)

June Sucker Recovery Program

- Chad Landress, Native Aquatic Biologist

Utah Amphibians

- Chris Crockett, Native Aquatic Biologist

Sensitive Species

- Kim Hersey, Sensitive Species Biologist

Walk-In Access Program

- Jo Proctor, Walk-In Access Program Coordinator

- 5) **Fees, Exchanges, Surrenders, Refunds & Reallocations of Wildlife Documents Rule R657-42 (5-year review) (Action)**

Accepted by consent agenda

- 6) **License Permit & COR Rule R657-45 (5-year review) (Action)**

Accepted by consent agenda

- 7) **Amphibians & Reptile CIP Rule R657-53 (5-year review) (Action)**
- Laura Hines, Native Aquatic Biologist

- 8) **Zoological Animals CIP Rule R657-3 (5-year review) (Action)**
- Laura Hines

VOTING

Motion was made by Doug Jones to accept rules R657-53 and R657-3 as presented

Seconded by Gary Nielson

In Favor: All

Motion passed unanimously

Meeting adjourned at 7:50 p.m.

360 in attendance

Next board meeting March 6 at 9:00 a.m. at the DNR Auditorium

Next RAC meeting **March 25** at 6:30 p.m. at Springville Jr. High School

NORTHEASTERN REGIONAL ADVISORY COUNCIL MEEETING SUMMARY

Western Park, Vernal

February 14, 2008

Started at 6:30 pm: Adjourned at 6:52 pm

RAC MEMBERS PRESENT

Dave Chivers – Agriculture
Bob Christensen – Forest Service
Kevin Christopherson – NER Supervisor
Curtis Dastrup – Agriculture
Beth Hamann– Nonconsumptive
Rod Harrison – Elected Official
Rod Morrison – Sportsmen
Carlos Reed – Native American
Amy Torres – Chair
Kirk Woodward – Sportsmen

UDWR PERSONNEL PRESENT

Trina Hedrick – NER Native Species Biologist
Marcia Keddy – NER Support Service Coordinator
Brian Maxfield – NER Sensitive Species Biologist
Nikki Merrell – NER Accounting Technician
Ron Stewart – NER Conservation Outreach
Maryann Wangsgard – NER Conservation Officer

EXCUSED RAC MEMBERS

Floyd Briggs – At Large
Karl Breitenbach – At Large

1,2 AND 3. REVIEW AND ACCEPTANCE OF AGENDA, MINUTES AND OLD BUSINESS:

Rod Harrison: Motion to review and accept agenda, minutes and old business

Rod Morrison: Second

Passed unanimously

4. REGIONAL UPDATE: Kevin Christopherson

The Outdoor Expo was last weekend. Tags were auctioned off for habitat projects, etc. The total amount made was \$659,000. The statewide deer tag was auctioned off at \$187,000.

House Bill 148, Aquaculture Revitalization Act, has been introduced. This bill amends and enacts provisions relating to private aquaculture private fishponds. This bill does not allow for the transportation of diseased fish. This bill is headed in a good direction.

Senate Bill 59, Deer Season Start Date Change, has also been introduced. This bill gives the Wildlife Board the authority to set the start date for the general deer season.

The Walk-in Access Program is moving along and we hope it continues.

There is a possibility sage grouse could be listed as an endangered species. The goal is to keep sage grouse off the endangered list in Utah. A Salt Lake position might be created for a biologist to work

with USFWS, etc to ensure they are not listed. A lot of support for this came from energy companies. They have donated \$50,000.

We have had lots of deer and elk depredation issues in both Uintah and Duchesne County. Several depredation hunts were called so hunters could take elk through January 31st, which is the last date we are allowed to use hunters. There was only limited success because of the snow. In Duchesne County, about 12 bulls were killed. Elk are also moving down into the valley in Duchesne County. We have started feeding the animals, not because they are hungry, but to keep them out of agricultural areas. We also pushed animals with helicopters last week to try to keep them away.

5. LOCAL / NON-CONSUMPTIVE ISSUES – NONE

6. FEES, EXCHANGES, SURRENDERS, REFUNDS & REALLOCATIONS OF WILDLIFE DOCUMENTS. RULE R657-42 (5-YR REVIEW) (ACTION) Presented by Marcia Keddy

7. LICENSE PERMIT & COR RULE R657-45 (5-YR REVIEW) Presented by Marcia Keddy

Questions from the public: None

Questions from the RAC: None

Comments from the public: None

Comments from the RAC: None

Dave Chivers: Motion made for both items 6 and 7 to accept as presented by DWR

Bob Christensen: Second

Passed unanimously

8. AMPHIBIANS & REPTILE CIP RULE R657-53 (5-YR REVIEW) (ACTION)

Presented by Trina Hedrick

9. ZOOLOGICAL ANIMALS CIP RULE R657-3 (5-YEAR REVIEW) (ACTION)

Presented by Trina Hedrick

Questions from the public: None

Questions from the RAC: None

Comments from the public: None

Comments from the RAC: None

Rod Morrison : Motion made for both items 8 and 9 to accept as presented by DWR

Rod Harrison : Second

Passed unanimously

The next RAC meeting will be March 20 at 6:30 pm

MOTIONS MATRIX
SOUTHEAST REGIONAL WILDLIFE ADVISORY COUNCIL
JOHN WESLEY POWELL MUSEUM IN GREEN RIVER
February 13, 2008

APPROVAL OF THE AGENDA

MOTION: to approve the agenda as amended.

PASSED: unanimously

APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES

MOTION: to approve the minutes as written.

PASSED: unanimously

FEES, EXCHANGES, SURRENDERS, REFUNDS & REALLOCATIONS

LICENSE PERMIT & COR RULE R657-45 5-YEAR REVIEW

AMPHIBIANS & REPTILE CIP RULE R657-53 (5-YEAR REVIEW)

ZOOLOGICAL ANIMALS CIP RULE R657-3 (5-YEAR REVIEW)

MOTION: to approve changes in the above four action items as presented.

PASSED: unanimously

SOUTHEASTERN REGIONAL ADVISORY COUNCIL MEETING SUMMARY

John Wesley Powell Museum in Green River

February 13, 2008

Commence at 6:30 p.m. Adjourn at 7 p.m.

RAC MEMBERS PRESENT:

Albrecht, Kevin	U.S. Forest Service
Bayles, Lyle	At Large
Gilson, James	Sportsmen
Hatch, Jordan	Agriculture
Hoskisson, Wayne	Environmental
Kamala, Laura	Environmental
Larson, Rick	Reg. Supervisor
Maldonado, Walt	Sportsmen
Riddle, Pam	BLM
Sanslow, Terry	At Large
Sitterud, Drew	Elected Official

EXCUSED RAC MEMBERS:

Adams, Bruce	At Large
Byrnes, Verd	At Large

UNEXCUSED RAC MEMBERS:

Lewis, Kurt	Agriculture
-------------	-------------

UTAH WILDLIFE BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT:

Johnson, Keele

DWR PERSONNEL PRESENT:

Birdsey, Paul
Horsley, Doug
Larson, Rick
Stettler, Brent

PUBLIC IN ATTENDANCE 24

CONDUCTING THE MEETING

-James Gilson, Chairman

APPROVAL OF THE AGENDA

Questions from the RAC:

Questions from the Audience:

Comments from the Audience:

Comments/Discussion from the RAC:

James Gilson invited the RAC to consider listening to all action items first, and then voting on all of them at one time with a single motion.

MOTION by Pam Riddle to combine the presentation of all four action items before making any motions.

SECOND by Verd Byrnes

PASSED unanimously

APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES

Questions from the RAC:

Questions from the Audience:

Comments from the Audience:

Comments/Discussion from the RAC:

MOTION by Terry Sanslow to approve the minutes of the last meeting as written.

SECOND by Walt Maldonado

PASSED unanimously

OLD BUSINESS

-Terry Sanslow, Vice Chair

Terry Sanslow had spoken with Staci Coons, statewide RAC coordinator, about the legitimacy of keeping an Action Log as is done in Wildlife Board meetings. Staci gave Terry the go-ahead with the stipulation that the Action Log was not to be interpreted as a “wish list” or “to-do” list for the DWR.

From this meeting forward, Terry will keep an Action Log, which will accompany the minutes. . For this meeting, Terry’s Action Log will be found after the Adjournment section.

Questions from the RAC:

Questions from the Audience:

Comments from the Audience:

Comments/Discussion from the RAC:

MOTION by
SECOND by
PASSED:

REGIONAL UPDATE

-Rick Larson, Regional Supervisor

Questions from the RAC:

Questions from the Audience:

Comments from the Audience:

Comments/Discussion from the RAC:

MOTION by N/A
SECOND by
PASSED:

FEES, EXCHANGES, SURRENDERS, REFUNDS & REALLOCATIONS

-Doug Horsley, Support Services Coordinator for SER

LICENSE PERMIT & COR RULE R657-45 5-YEAR REVIEW

-Doug Horsley, Support Services Coordinator for SER

AMPHIBIANS & REPTILE CIP RULE R657-53 (5-YEAR REVIEW)

-Paul Birdsey, Aquatics Program Manager for SER

ZOOLOGICAL ANIMALS CIP RULE R657-3 (5-YEAR REVIEW)

-Paul Birdsey, Aquatics Program Manager for SER

Questions from the RAC:

Jordan Hatch asked if the state would remove nuisance salamanders from private property. Jordan has problems with salamanders, which clog the irrigation pumps on his farm.

Questions from the Audience:

Comments from the Audience:

Comments/Discussion from the RAC:

Terry Sanslow indicated he would place Jordan's question on the Action Log.

MOTION by Wayne Hoskisson to approve the proposed changes to the above four action items, as presented.
SECOND by Kevin Albrecht
PASSED: unanimously

ADJOURNMENT

The meeting was adjourned at 7 p.m.

ACTION LOG SOUTHEAST RAC.

By Terry Sanslow, Vice Chairman

2-13-2008;

Request proper procedure for removing nuisance salamanders and other amphibians from private property waters.

Status; open

**Southern Regional Advisory Council Meeting
Beaver High School
Beaver, UT
February 12, 2008
7:00 p.m.**

REVIEW & ACCEPTANCE OF AGENDA AND MINUTES

MOTION: To accept the agenda and minutes as presented.

VOTE: Unanimous.

FEES, EXCHANGES, SURRENDERS, REFUNDS & REALLOCATIONS OF WILDLIFE DOCUMENTS RULE R657-42 (5-year review)

MOTION: To accept Rule R657-42 as presented.

VOTE: Unanimous.

LICENSE PERMIT & COR RULE R657-45 (5-year review)

MOTION: To accept Rule R657-45 as presented.

VOTE: Unanimous.

ZOOLOGICAL ANIMALS CIP RULE R657-3 (5-year review)

MOTION: To accept Rule R657-3 as presented.

VOTE: Unanimous.

AMPHIBIANS & REPTILE CIP RULE R657-53 (5-year review)

MOTION: To accept Rule R657-53 as presented

VOTE: Unanimous.

**Southern Regional Advisory Council Meeting
 Beaver High School
 Beaver, UT
 February 12, 2008
 7:00 p.m.**

RAC Members Present	DWR Personnel Present	Wildlife Board Present	RAC Members Not Present
Chairman Jake Albrecht Steve Dalton Steve Flinders Gary Hallows Jack Hill Dell LeFevre Cordell Pearson	Lynn Chamberlain Mark Ekins Giani Julander Robyn LaLumia Douglas Messerly Vance Mumford Mike Ottenbacher Heather Perry		Harry Barber Rex Stanworth Sam Carpenter James Edwards

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. There were approximately 95 interested parties in attendance in addition to the RAC members, Wildlife Board members and DWR employees.

Jake Albrecht: We've been waiting for a minute or two to get a quorum. We have a quorum now so we're going to go ahead and get started. My name is Jake Albrecht. I serve as the elected official on this board. And I'm going to start on my left and ask that the RAC members introduce themselves.

Gary Hallows: Gary Hallows, agriculture.

Jack Hill: Jack Hill from Cedar City, non-consumptive.

Steve Flinders: Steve Flinders, Fish Lake and Dixie National Forests.

Douglas Messerly: I'm Doug Messerly, Regional Supervisor with the Division of Wildlife Resources out of Cedar City. Myself and my staff act as executive secretary to this committee, we're non-voting.

Cordell Pearson: Cordell Pearson, at-large.

Del LeFevre: Del LeFevre, agriculture.

Steve Dalton: I'm Steve Dalton, an at-large representative.

Jake Albrecht: Okay, I don't see any of our Wildlife Board members here with us tonight. But I want to give you a little report on Paul Niemeyer. As many of you know he's had some cancer. And on the first of February they went in and did a bone marrow transplant. And he told me last night that in about ten days they'll know whether that took effect the way they want it to

and we'll have more to go off then. But he sounded like he was really doing good. I get a lot of junk e-mails from him everyday so. Anyway, hope all well works for him and we care about him a lot. But Tom Hatch, I don't see him here anywhere tonight so. Okay, our next item of business is procedure for dedicated hunters. Heather.

Procedure for Dedicated Hunters to Receive RAC Credit (Informational)

- Heather Perry, Southern Region Dedicated Hunter Coordinator

Jake Albrecht: Thanks Heather. Our next item of business is to accept tonight's agenda.

Review and Acceptance of Agenda (action)

Questions from the RAC:

Jack Hill: Mr. Chairman?

Jake Albrecht: Jack Hill.

Jack Hill: May we take item one and two?

Jake Albrecht: Let's take item one first.

Questions from the Public:

None.

Comments from the Public:

None.

RAC Discussion and Vote:

Jack Hill: Okay, I'd move for the approval of the agenda.

Gary Hallows: Second.

Jake Albrecht: Okay we have a motion by Jack and a second by Gary to approve tonight's agenda. Any other discussion? All in favor please say aye. Any against? That motion carries.

Jack Hill made the motion to accept the agenda and minutes as written. Gary Hallows seconded. Motion carried unanimously.

Jake Albrecht: Second part is the approval of last month's minutes. Do we have a motion or any discussion there?

Jack Hill: I would so move Mr. Chairman.

Cordell Pearson: I second that.

Jake Albrecht: We have a motion by Jack and a second by Cordell. Any other discussion? Seeing none, all in favor, aye. Any against? Motion carries.

Jack Hill made the motion to accept the previous month's minutes as written. Cordell Pearson seconded. Motion carried unanimously.

Jake Albrecht, RAC Chairman presented information regarding the December Wildlife Board Meeting.

Jake Albrecht: Our next item is wildlife informational, what happened at the Wildlife Board meeting in Salt Lake City at the last meeting. The items that were discussed in our RAC was the otter management plan, prairie dog conservation plan, the black bear proclamation and rule, and the fishing contest rule.

- The Otter Management Plan was passed in the Southern Region but was tabled at the Wildlife Board for more information.
- The Prairie Dog Conservation plan was passed in the Southern Region and it was also passed at the Wildlife Board.
- The Black Bear Proclamation and Rule, which was unanimous here in the Southern Region, was passed unanimous at the Wildlife Board also.
- The Fishing Contest Rule where we threw in a stipulation that, the way I remembered it paid for itself, the COR, it was passed at the Wildlife Board as presented by the Wildlife.

Jake Albrecht: So with that that's the presentation on what happened at the Wildlife.

Jake Albrecht: Doug I'll turn a little time to you.

Douglas Messerly: Thank you Mr. Chairman. I'll just give you a brief update on a few items that are occurring or are about to occur.

Regional Update:

Douglas Messerly, Southern Regional Supervisor

- We had some undersubscribed turkey permits available this year. Our new liberal permitting process, there are actually some that are remaining. Those permits will go on sale at 8:00 A.M. on February 15th. They can be purchased online. If anyone's interested in getting those. As soon as the permits are sold, of course, they won't be available anymore. But as of now there are a few that are available.
- Our recovery efforts on the Milford Flat fire continue. As of today, in fact, we're still putting seed on some of those burned areas and other areas that were burned last summer. And that giant effort continues.
- The 28th of June there will be a condor-watching day, cosponsored at least by the Division of Wildlife. You can contact our office to get more information. It will be in the Kolob Reservoir area, at Kolob Point by Zion National Park.

- We're just concluding our elk flights for the year. I've got some preliminary numbers for you. This will be pretty close to what we actually publish.
 - Zion unit: The Zion unit has an objective of 300. We're 203 elk over, according to our population estimates. So we'll be asking for some antlerless harvest there.
 - Fillmore Unit: Pahvant and Oak Creek Units: The Fillmore unit has a total objective of 1,425 animals. We're over 460 animals. That's the Oak Creek and the Pahvant combined. Both units also individually were over objective so we'll be looking for some antlerless elk harvest there also.
 - Beaver unit: Our population estimate is 95 below the objective of 950 animals so we'll be very restrictive with antlerless harvest on that unit.
- Pronghorn flights are also in progress but I don't have final counts on those yet.

Those were the units of elk that we counted this year. As many of you know we rotate those and those were the three units that were counted this year. There will be another three units counted next year. So we're on a three- year rotation. But in any event unless there's any questions Mr. Chairman that' s my presentation.

Jake Albrecht: Thanks Doug. Okay before I get into the agenda items, our RAC meeting procedures tonight is after each presentation we'll have questions from the RAC, questions from the public, and then we'll have comments from the public. And speaking as an individual you are allowed three minutes. If you are an organization we allow five. And then we have comments from the RAC, and then a RAC motion, discussion and vote. If you want to comment on some of the items tonight we need to fill out one of these yellow cards. Some of the DWR people have them, over there by the door with their arms up. Fill that out and get it back to them so that we can get you on the process. So with that we'll move to our first item, which is fees, exchanges, surrenders, refunds, reallocations of wildlife documents rule R-657. This is a five- year review.

Fees, Exchanges, Surrenders, Refunds & Reallocations Rule R657-42 (5-year review) (Action)

- Robyn LaLumia, Southern Region Office Manager
See attachment 1

Jake Albrecht: Okay, do we have any questions from the RAC?

Questions from the RAC:

Jake Albrecht: I know a couple of years ago we had some serious concerns about social security numbers, I'm glad to see that taken off of there. I think Jack you raised that point. Anybody else got any questions.

Jake Albrecht: Do we have any questions from the public?

Questions from the Public:

Jake Albrecht: Okay, seeing none. We have no comments cards from the public.

Comments from the Public:

None.

RAC Discussion and Vote:

Jake Albrecht: Do we have any comments from the RAC?

Jake Albrecht: Okay Jack we're to you.

Jack Hill: I would move for the acceptance of it, Rule R657-42.

Jake Albrecht: Motion by Jack.

Steve Flinders: I'll second.

Jake Albrecht: Second by Steve. Any other discussion? All in favor please say aye. Any against? Motion carries.

Jack Hill made the motion to accept Rule R657-42 as presented. Steve Flinders seconded. Motion carried unanimously.

Jake Albrecht: Okay, our next item is license permit and COR Rule R-657-45, Robyn.

License Permit & COR Rule R657-45 (5-year review) (Action)

- Robyn LaLumia, Southern Region Office Manager

See attachment 1

Robyn LaLumia: I actually covered that with the first one. I kind of went over them together. That one is the one that's the social security number. I did them both together. The first one was the one where application amendment fees must be paid by credit or debit card. That was -42.

Jake Albrecht: I got you covered on that.

Robyn LaLumia: Sorry about that.

Jake Albrecht: If you look at the page why it's an individual item, so we've already made a motion to accept what she's presented on that one also.

Questions from the RAC:

None.

Questions from the Public:

None.

Comments from the Public:

None.

RAC Discussion and Vote:

Gary Hallows: So moved.

Jake Albrecht: So you'll move that again? All right. We're going to have a motion by Gary to approve.

Del LeFevre: I'll second that.

Jake Albrecht: A second by Del.

Jake Albrecht: All in favor please say aye. None against? Motion carries. Thanks Robyn.

Robyn LaLumia: Thank you.

Gary Hallows made the motion to approve Rule R657-45 as presented. Dell LeFevre seconded. Motion carried unanimously

Jake Albrecht: Okay, next item is amphibians and reptiles. Mike.

Mike Ottenbacher: Mr. Chairman, if it would be okay with the committee I'd like to reverse the order of those two that are on the agenda. Our program is set up to do the collection and importation, possession or zoological animals first. So if it's okay we'll do that one first and the amphibians second.

Jake Albrecht: So you're doing the zoological one first?

Mike Ottenbacher: Yeah. Our PowerPoint is just set up that way. If that's okay?

Jake Albrecht: Okay that will be fine. Go ahead.

Zoological Animals CIP Rule R657-3 (5-year review) (Action)

- Mike Ottenbacher, Southern Region Aquatics Program Manager

See attachment 1

Mike Ottenbacher: I think that covers the first rule. If you would like we can go on to the second, or if you'd like to address these rules separately we can do that.

Jake Albrecht: Let's go ahead and discuss the one we just got through with there. Do you have any questions on the presentation, from the RAC?

Questions from the RAC:

None.

Jake Albrecht: Is there any questions from the public?

Questions from the Public:

None.

Comments from the Public:

Jake Albrecht: We have no comment cards so we're to comments from the RAC. Gary.

Jake Albrecht: I've got to have a comment card filled out so it can be part of the minutes. And then come up to where Mike is right here with the microphone. These are comments.

John Iverson: Do I have to fill this out after I ask you the question?

Giani Julander: Is this is comment.

Jake Albrecht: These are comments.

John Iverson: Okay my comment is, I'm wondering if you're worried about burbot spreading to other waters? They're in the Green River system; they've been there for a while.

Jake Albrecht: Okay. First thing I need to have you do is state your name so we can also get that in the minutes.

John Iverson: I'm John Iverson.

Jake Albrecht: Okay, and then your question was, or comment?

John Iverson: Yes. Are you worried about, it's a question, and are you worried about burbot spreading from the Green River system into other waters?

Mike Ottenbacher: We are very worried about burbot being moved around or moving into other waters. They're a voracious predator. They're quite a predator on eggs of other fish. We're seeing some potential impacts in Flaming Gorge already. So yeah, we are certainly worried about them and that's why we're adding them in this rule. Also, you might be aware, we've got a must kill regulation on them up in Flaming Gorge now. Any burbot that's caught has to be kept and killed by anglers.

RAC Discussion and Vote:

Gary Hallows: Can you eat the damn thing?

Mike Ottenbacher: I guess that's one of the few good things about them, they are very good eating. They are a member of the cod family. We've generated some interest, which is both good and bad. There are folks that are specifically fishing for them and hopefully keeping everything that they catch. But when you generate interest in a species there's always a potential that folks will end up moving them around too.

Jake Albrecht: Any other comments from the RAC? We need a motion please.

Gary Hallows: I make a motion we pass as read.

Jake Albrecht: We have a motion by Gary Hallows to approve. A second by Cordell Pearson. Any other discussion? All if favor, please say aye. Any against? Motion carries.

Gary Hallows made the motion to accept Rule R657-3 as presented. Cordell Pearson seconded. Motion carried unanimously.

Jake Albrecht: Mike, we're back to you.

Amphibians & Reptile CIP Rule R657-53 (5-year review) (Action)

- Mike Ottenbacher, Southern Region Aquatics Program Manager

Mike Ottenbacher: That's it for the amphibians and reptiles.

Jake Albrecht: Thanks Mike. Do we have any questions from the RAC?

Questions from the RAC:

None.

Jake Albrecht: Do we have any questions from the public?

Questions from the Public:

None.

Jake Albrecht: I have no comment cards on this item.

Comments from the Public:

None.

Jake Albrecht: So we'll go to comments from the RAC.

RAC Discussion and Vote:

Jake Albrecht: Steve, are we to you?

Steve Flinders: I move we accept as presented.

Jake Albrecht: Okay, we have a motion by Steve and a second by Steve Dalton. Any other discussion? All in favor please say aye. Any against? Motion carries.

Steve Flinders made the motion to accept Rule R657-53 as presented. Steve Dalton seconded. Motion carried unanimously

Other Business (Contingent)

Jake Albrecht: That concludes our business for tonight; with the exception under other we have James Webster who would like to comment. Please come forward; state your name, and we'll go from there.

James Webster: Hi my name's James Webster. My comment was I just wanted to thank the Fish and Game for the work they've put forth on the Milford Flat. I'm with the BLM and I've been helping them with it and there's been a great effort to better this ground that's burned for our wildlife. And I appreciate the fact that we can come to the RAC meetings and learn what we're doing to help our herd.

Jake Albrecht: Thanks. Thanks a lot Mr. Webster. We appreciate those comments. I'm sure the DWR people do also. Before we adjourn our next meeting is bucks and bulls, once in a lifetime, permit numbers, March 18th, Beaver High School, 7 O'clock. Bring a large coke; you'll need one to get through it. Motion to adjourn.

Jack Hill: So move.

Jack Albrecht: Motion by Jack. Second by Cordell. All in favor please say aye. Motion carries.

Jack Hill made a motion to adjourn. Cordell Pearson seconded. Motion carried unanimously.

Jake Albrecht: Thank you for everyone for coming.

Meeting adjourned at 7:30 p.m.